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TO:  
Committee on Agriculture and Environment 
Senator Mike Gabbard, Chair  
Senator Russell E. Ruderman, Vice Chair 
 
FROM: HAWAII FOOD INDUSTRY ASSOCIATION  
Lauren Zirbel, Executive Director 
 

 

 
RE: SB2051 Relating to Littering 

 
Position: Support 
 
The Hawaii Food Industry Association is comprised of two hundred member companies 
representing retailers, suppliers, producers, and distributors of food and beverage related 
products in the State of Hawaii.  
 
HFIA supports responsible comprehensive waste management. Keeping our islands clean, 
healthy, and beautiful is a goal we all share. Unfortunately, littering has become a serious 
problem in our islands, and it deserves serious law enforcement consequences. Increasing the 
fines for littering and criminal littering addresses this problem by dealing with those responsible 
for creating it. We support this measure and we thank you for the opportunity to testify.  
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Dear Honorable Committee Members: 

Please support SB2051 which should mitigate litter and serve to protect marine animals 
since litter often ends up in our ocean. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present my testimony. 

Andrea Quinn 

Kihei  

 



SB-2051 
Submitted on: 2/6/2020 8:24:55 PM 
Testimony for AEN on 2/10/2020 2:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Jennifer Azuma 
Chrupalyk 

Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



SB-2051 
Submitted on: 2/9/2020 11:01:18 AM 
Testimony for AEN on 2/10/2020 2:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Dylan P. Armstrong Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear Chair Gabbard, Vice Chair Ruderman, and Esteemed Members of the Committee 
on Agriculture, Energy and the Environment, 

I write in support of Senate Bill 2051. 

Litter is a scourge, an offense against our main natural resource for a tourism-based 
economy: our scenery.  This measure increases the range of criminal penalties for 
littering, which seems appropriate in giving our judges ample leeway to assess those 
who are systematic litterers versus those who are more negligent. 

Again, I support SB2051, and thank Senator Dela Cruz for introducing this thoughtful 
and timely measure. 
 
Thank you, 
Dylan P. Armstrong 
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